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Londonderry senior Alyssa Beaulieu has her hair cut by friends
Genevieve Martin, Ava Amaro and Kait Koza during the high scholl’s
annual Day of Giving. Over 40 students had their hair cut during this

year’s event. Photo by Chris Paul

continued on page 2

MELISSA RUIZ
LONDONDERRY TIMES————–––––————–◆

On Friday, Feb. 18, the Lon-
donderry High School sen-
ior class gathered in the

LHS gymnasium to witness their
fellow Lancers, some alumni, and
some family members gather to
give at least eight inches of their
hair to strangers losing their own
hair to cancer treatments. 

ALEX MALM
LONDONDERRY TIMES————–––––————–◆

Mike Maluguti, the
Assistant Town
Solicitor for the

Town of Londonderry,
was appointed as the
Acting Town Manager at
a recent Town Council
meeting after Kevin
Smith resigned in order
to pursue his campaign
for the United States
Senate full-time.

The Town Council
approved the resigna-
tion of Smith during the
Monday night, Feb.
along with appointing
Maluguti to the position
for 120 days.

“I am humbled that
the Town Council has

entrusted me with the
duties of Town Manager
on an acting basis. In
this capacity, I will
devote all my energy to
implementing the Town
Council’s policy objec-
tives and delivering the
services residents have
come to expect,” said
Maluguti.

Maluguti a Andover
Massachusetts native
currently lives in Pelham
New Hampshire with his
wife Catherine along
with their two dogs.

He is a graduate of
Merrimack College, and
the University New
Hampshire School of
Law, where he graduated
in 2011.

When asked what he
plans on focusing on
during his 120 days as
Acting Town Manager
Malaguti said “I intend
to emphasize trans-
parency, explaining as
much as possible what
town government does,
and why we are doing it,
while at the same time
making it easier for the

◆ ◆

Mike Malaguti is Named
as Acting Town Manager
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ALEX MALM
LONDONDERRY TIMES————–––––————–◆

During the Tuesday
Feb. 15, School
Board meeting it

was announced that the
longtime Business Ad-
ministrator Peter Curro
is expected to retire at
the end of the school
year, and members need
pick someone to serve
on the Business Admin-
istrator/CFO Search
Committee.

Superintendent Scott
Laliberte said that they
are hoping to begin the
search for the next Busi-
ness Administrator
soon.

“We know we can’t
wait much longer to

search for our next
CFO,” said Laliberte.

Laliberte, who is also
retiring, said that the
Superintendent search
is “well underway,” and
said that they are going
to overlap the two
searches.

“The hope would be
that there would be a
successful candidate for
the Superintendency
who would be able to
join in the tail end of
that process as well,”
said Laliberte.

Laliberte said like
they have done in the
past they wanted to
have two School Board
members serving on the
search committee.

“We would love to
have board representa-
tion,” said Laliberte.

School Board mem-
bers Bob Slater and
School Board Vice Chair
Sara Loughlin volun-
teered to serve on the
committee which the
Board approved of.

In other business,
the School Board got a
COVID-19 update from
Laliberte.

It was explained by
Laliberte that the num-
ber of COVID-19 cases
has decreased tremen-
dously over the last few
weeks. At the time of the
meeting they only had
15 active cases accord-

School District CFO Peter
Curro Retiring This Year

This was the first time having
an audience back at the assembly
since restrictions of the COVID-19
pandemic forced LHS to hold it
remotely last year. 

The event was made possible
thanks to the efforts of the
school’s Pep Rally team, who LHS
English Teacher and Day of Giving
coordinator Steven Juster said

LHS Day of Giving Carries On,
With In-Person Audience

continued on page 3
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ing to Laliberte.
He said that they

made the transition to
optional masking and
said that it has been
going well.

“It appears to be
holding up very well,”
said Laliberte.

Also during the meet-

ing the School Board
accepted a number of
retirements.

They included Den-
ise Bernier a teacher at
Londonderry Middle
School, Calvin Berting,
a teacher at Londonder-
ry High School, Linda
Boyd, the Principal at
South School, Laura
Brulet, a teacher at
Moose Hill, Maria Del
Rossi a teacher at South

School, Paula Duyon a
teacher at Moose Hill,
Sheila Howley a school
nurse at Londonderry
High School, Aline Kelly
a SPED Assistant at
Moose Hill, Susan
Provenzano a teacher at
Londonderry High
School, Nancy Rael a
teacher at North School,
and Kate Thompson a
Librarian at North
School.

◆ ◆

Curro
Continued from page 1
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public to access infor-
mation about our work.
My personal approach
to any big task, such as
the one before me, is to
start by doing more lis-
tening than talking, and
then to act carefully and
deliberately toward im-
provements and solu-
tions.”

“In my prior role, and
in my first week as Act-
ing Town Manager, I’ve
spent a lot of time speak-
ing directly with resi-
dents about their con-
cerns. What I’ve heard is
that residents prioritize
fiscal restraint over
almost everything else,”
said Malaguti. “People
don’t mind spending

money, but it should be
for only the most neces-
sary of purposes. We
have a fine tradition in
New Hampshire of gov-
ernment being helpful
and responsive, but still
having a light touch. I
intend to be a good
steward of this tradition.
Lastly, in my discussions
with residents, I’ve

heard a lot of concern
about water quality.
This is a huge issue for
Londonderry, one I’ve
been heavily involved
with in my prior role,
and there are a lot of dif-
ferent possible solu-
tions. Water quality will
be a focus of my time as
Acting Town Manager.”

Prior to becoming
the acting Town Mana-
ger, Malaguti served as
the prosecutor for the
Londonderry Police De-
partment. 

Before working in
Londonderry he was in
private practice with the
law firm Ransmeier &
Spellman in Concord
New Hampshire where
he had a general prac-
tice with an emphasis
on civil litigation.

◆ ◆

Malaguti
Continued from page 1

The superintendent search committee would like your input to help with the search process.
If you would like to give your input you may scan the QR code (and complete the survey dig-
itally) or you may complete this paper copy and mail or drop it off at district office (6a Kitty
Hawk Landing, Londonderry NH 03053). The deadline for the survey is March 11, 2022.

1. Please indicate which constituent group you represent.
__ Parent/Guardian __ Community Member __ Student __ Faculty/Staff __ Administrator

2. What areas of expertise of school district leadership are most important for the London-
derry School District? Please rank in order of importance, with 1 being the most impor-
tant and 5 being the least important (please rank even if you think all are important)
__ Distinguished record of improving student performance
__ Educational leadership that emphasizes curriculum, instruction, and assessment
__ Effective communication and community engagement
__ Emphasizes staff development and team building
__ Budget and finance expertise

3. What are the most important personal qualities for the next superintendent in London-
derry? Please rank in order of importance, with 1 being the most important and 7 being
the least important (please rank even if you think all are important)
__ A strong focus on student academic and personal growth
__ A clear and compelling vision for district success; an educational visionary
__ Self-confident problem solver and decision maker
__ Courage to do the right thing for students and the district in the face of opposition
__ Integrity and professionalism
__ Effective team builder
__ Accessible, approachable, and visible within the schools and community

4. Please list 2-3 other success factors or qualities of a new superintendent you see as
essential for the district.

Superintendent Community Survey

LONDONDERRY 
SCHOOL DISTRICT

Mike Malaguti

have a wholesale busi-
ness.

She said that at that
point the owners invest-
ed more than $20,000
into the business.

In 2017 Keith said
that they began to look
into whether or not they
could switch to a retail
business.

“There seemed to be
some roadblocks,” said
Keith.

Because of that Keith
said that the owners
continued with the
wholesale business and
then rented a spot in
Derry for their retail
business

In February 2021
Keith said that the own-
ers went to the Planning
Board for a conceptual
plan to switch from
wholesale to retail. They
realized that because of
the many regulations
they would have to meet
in order to swap the
type of business they

decided not to move for-
ward.

In the fall of 2021
Keith said that Codner
stopped by the business
and said that the Town
received some com-
plaints that they were
running a retail business
and not a wholesale
business.

The owners explain-
ed that they were run-
ning a wholesale busi-
ness only and Codner
told them to put up a
sign that they are whole-
sale only and it’s not
open to the public.

“They immediately
complied,” said Keith.

Keith said a month
later he came back with
the code enforcement
officer and indicated
that they had to get
rezoned or apply for site
plan review.

It was explained by
Keith that it was the first
time that the Town indi-
cated to them that they

Dickey Street Auto Business Appealing Town Decision
ALEX MALM
LONDONDERRY TIMES————–––––————–◆

During the Feb. 16
Londonderry Zon-
ing Board of

Adjustment meeting the
Board heard an adminis-
trative appeal regarding
a decision made in
November by Zoning
Administrator Nick Cod-
ner.

The administrative
appeal was for 6 Dickey
Street which is owned by
Leon and Tamara Lam-
pes. Representing the
owners was Brenda Keith
from the Boutin Law Firm
in Londonderry.

Keith explained that
in 2015 the owners pur-
chased the property and
the previous building
inspector indicated that
they could operate a
wholesale auto business
at the location. After get-
ting the okay from the
building inspector they
got their license from
the State in order to

couldn’t operate retail
or wholesale without
getting approval.

“These folks have
relied on the Town’s
position since 2015,”
said Keith.

It was explained by
Keith that there is case
law that protects them
from the Town changing
position based on zon-
ing or regulations. She

said that the owners
also relied on what the
Town staff had originally
told them.

Lampes said that
they have signatures
from the State and the
building inspector in
2015, 2017, and 2019 in
order to continue oper-
ating but didn’t have the
paperwork at the meet-
ing.

Jacqueline Benard,
the Vice Chair of the
Board said that they
need the paperwork in
order to make a deci-
sion.

“We would like to
have that paperwork,”
said Benard.

The Zoning Board of
Adjustment ultimately
agreed to continue the
case.
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Removal!

We will pay up to $60000

for some cars and trucks.
Mon. – Sat. • 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. •  55 Hal l  Road Londonderry, NH

www.ethicalhomepro.com 

Call Ethical Home Pro at 603-216-2593 
and experience The Ethical Way.

Take Advantage of this Heating
Maintenance Special! 

Oil Heat maintenance $229
Gas heat maintenance $109

Offer expires 01/31/2022

“Put in hours preparing
the event, all morning
putting in ponytails, and
making the day magi-
cal.” 

Because the event
had the return of a live
audience, the National
Honor Society was able
to bring back the tradi-
tional Day of Giving
“Miracle Minute.” This
year, funds collected
went to benefit the
National Alliance on
Mental Illness, an organ-
ization especially vital in
today’s uncertain times. 

“Mental health for
both children and adults
is in dire need of atten-
tion,” said Jennifer
Cutuli, second grade
teacher at South Ele-
mentary school, and
mother to an LHS sopho-
more. “As a country, we
need to address it and
not keep band-aiding it.
Hopefully those funds
will help...get to a better
path to mental health as
a community.” 

The Day of Giving
has gained LHS national
attention in years past,
and has drawn a few out-
of-towners in to become
a part of Lancer Nation. 

LHS Senior Makenna
Lord said that being a
resident of Hooksett,
she had a few options
when it came to

enrolling in high school,
and said the Day of Giv-
ing was one of a few
things that helped guide
her decision. 

Though she hasn’t
known anyone who has
gone through cancer,
the impact hair dona-
tion had on others still
resonated with Lord,
who had first donated
her own hair when she
was in the seventh
grade. 

“Knowing that I’m
changing people’s lives
who I don’t know, know-
ing something as simple
as giving my hair can
help give them the confi-
dence they need is spe-
cial to me.” said Lord. 

Cutuli was also able
to give her hair in per-
son, thanks to a lucky
snow storm on the origi-
nal date of Day of Giving
2022. 

“I got up that day
and emailed Mister
Juster saying, ‘I know
it’s last minute, but can I
get in if you resched-
ule?’ and he said
‘Absolutely!’ I was so
excited for that snow
day, for more than just a
day off!” she said. 

Cutuli said that see-
ing what her mother-in-
law went through while
battling breast cancer
made her see what a dif-
ference hair donation

could make. 
“It’s amazing the

amount of things cancer
takes from people that
people don’t think
about.” said Cutuli. 

Both of Sophmore Jil-
lian Mazzola’s parents
had gone through some
form of cancer at one
point, but are now
thankfully cancer free.
Still, Mazzola said that
the desire to help others
was part of what
inspired her to donate
for the first time. 

“It’s kind of like a rare
opportunity to help
someone who you won’t
ever know, but you’ll
know it is making a big
impact.” said Mazzola. 

Senior Larissa Dillon
also had a seat on the
floor, and had brought a
very special guest with

Day of Giving
Continued from page 2

her, with the help of
smart phone technolo-
gy. 

Dillon had initially
planned for Londonder-
ry Middle School stu-
dent and Dillon family
friend Lexi Adams to cut
her hair, but due to the
intensity of Adams’s
cancer treatment weak-
ening her immune sys-
tem, Dillon’s boyfriend
made the physical cut
with Adams by her side
via facetime. 

Adams had first been
diagnosed with cancer
in the third grade. While
she had overcome her
first battle, tragically,
the cancer would return

a few years later. 
“I watched her slowly

lose her hair, and (saw)
how she seemed more
upset and self con-
scious,” explained Dil-
lon. “I decided I would
donate in honor of her.”

Though restrictions
of the COVID-19 pan-
demic have lingered,
Lancer Nation remains
as determined as ever to
keep up the tradition of
having its Day of Giving
take place on the gym
floor, rather than to col-
lect the hair separately. 

Mazzola commented
that the excitement of
seeing her fellow stu-
dents giving their hair

was part of what helped
motivate her to give her
own, and without that
others might not have
that same motivation. 

Lord echoed those
sentiments, adding that
holding the Day of Giv-
ing assembly gives the
cause more recognition. 

While giving up one’s
hair to give to those los-
ing their own is a noble
cause in and of itself,
students agree that to
experience the magic of
giving alongside their
peers leaves a much big-
ger impact, leading more
to follow by example. 

See more photos page 8

Hair donators are welcomed with confetti at the annual Day of Giving at LHS. Photo by Chris Paul
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Letters
Vote Maureen Hardy
To the editor.
I believe Maureen

Hardy would be an asset to
the Londonderry Budget
Committee. Her qualifica-
tions show her to be a per-
son capable of critical
thinking with impressive
leadership skills. Please
consider her candidacy.

Diane G. Luszcz
Londonderry
––––––––––––––

Vote Killien & Porter
To the editor,
I am writing this letter

in the hopes that changes
are made on the London-
derry school board. I am
endorsing Rachael Killien
and Tim Porter. I live on
Quentin Dr., and have been
following what has been
going on with this school
Board for the last 2 years,
now going on 3 years. 

I am a grandmother
and have grandsons in lon-
donderry schools and this
mask mandate has been
such a fiasco. 

I never understood
why this school board
stood so firm on masks
and why after 2 years they
could not of made it
optional along time ago. 

To me that seemed the
appropriate way to go.
Those that wanted their
children in masks had their
rights honored and those
that did not did the same. 

I spend some of my
time in Florida and have
two grandsons here and
they have been in school,
mask optional for over a
year and a half. They are
flourishing. Not so much in
NH. 1st grade and 4th
grades here in Florida. 

In my opinion the
school board has held these
parents/children hostage
long enough. They are not
medical experts and if they
want to wear masks. So be it.

But these young chil-
dren especially, have not
seen faces for two years.

she is working with the
schools. While she has a
great deal of systemic
knowledge, she is also wise
enough to admit when she
needs to do more research
or speak to people who
know more. Most impor-
tantly, Amanda is prepared
to stand up for public edu-
cation to ensure London-
derry’s children get a top-
notch education. 

I hope my neighbors will
join me in voting for these
candidates on March 8. 

Kristan Mazaka
Londonderry
––––––––––––––––

Vote Racheal Killian &
Tim Porter

To the editor,
I have lived in London-

derry for 34 years and
raised 3 children, 2 of
whom now reside here.

I have 2 grandchildren
in the school system and 2
to join them shortly. I am
writing this letter to pro-
mote Racheal and Tim for
the School Board.

This past summer I at-
tended many school board
meetings and Racheal Kil-
lean always came prepared
with her notebook full of
rules and regulations. She
spoke often, always on
point, and presented pro-
fessionally. She showed
the passion she has for the
teachers, the school sys-
tem and most importantly,
the children and their
needs. She taught me a lot
(sad to say) about the
school board. She has a
very accomplished back-
ground which includes her
education with a BA in Ele-
mentary Education, Mas-
ter of Arts in English Lan-
guage Learning and earned
a Post Baccalaureate En-
dorsement in TESOL. Her
career includes teaching
students in 5 states as well
as working on numerous
committees focused on aca-
demic policy and spending.

Londonderry Times welcomes letters of up to 500 words on topics of local 
interest, and prints as many letters as possible. Please e-mail your letters to the
Londonderry Times at londonderrytimes@nutpub.net. All letters must include the

writer’s name, address and phone number for verification if needed; name and 
town of residence will be printed. Londonderry Times reserves the right to reject 
or edit letters for content and length, and anonymous letters will not be printed.

And how there suppose to
learn to read being masked
up is impossible. 

The have lost enough
time in their education.
And I’m sure lots of chil-
dren are suffering. 

So please constitutes of
Londonderry, consider your
votes March 8 for these 2
eligible candidates who are
there to protect every
child in the school system. 

Ann Sarmanian 
Londonderry
–––––––––––––––

Vote Gray and Butcher
To the editor,
As a parent and a tax-

payer in Londonderry, I am
excited about the opport-
unities presented in the
upcoming school board
elections. We have two
candidates who have pro-
ven their commitment to
children and education
over the years through
consistent hard work. 

Kevin Gray is a masters
educated professional who
spends his free time volun-
teering for community act-
ivities. For the last several
years, Kevin has coached
multiple youth sports thro-
ughout the year. Kevin has
coached my son and I am
always impressed with his
positive approach to every
situation. He also volun-
teers as president of the
North School PTA, where
he focuses on the needs of
the school community.
Kevin is not an ideologue. He
always seems to leave a situ-
ation better than he found it,
through practicality, cooper-
ation, and hard work. 

Amanda Butcher has
dedicated her extensive
education and professional
experience to the pursuit
of improving the educa-
tional experience of stu-
dents. She has worked with
children, parents, teachers,
and administrators to get
things done. She is aware
of the strengths and chall-
enges schools face because

Editorial
Election Day in most towns in

the state is March 8. In the days
between now and then, we hope
you’ll listen to candidates speak,
read their words, and ask them
about the issues that concern
you. 

The March election has no
state or national candidates, and
that’s traditionally bad news for
voter turnout. We remind you,
however, that your vote has far
more impact on local government
races than it ever will on the state
or federal level. 

Equally important are the war-
rant articles on both the town
and school ballots whether it’s
the school budget or a request
for a something, or funding for
other things. Town and school
requests should be handled the
way you handle your checkbook
can you afford it? Is it a necessity
or a luxury? Is it something you
can put off, or is that a false econ-
omy that will cost much more
later on? 

If you don’t understand what
you’re being asked to approve,
seek the answer. The right to vote
is important, but it carries with it
the responsibility of understand-
ing the issues. It shouldn’t sway
your vote that the budget com-
mittee or your neighbor favors or
dislikes a warrant article or can-
didate. 

There are also Needs versus
wants on many ballots. Choose
wisely. 

Candidates were asked why
they’re seeking office. Also war-
rant articles were reviewed, and
have been written about for sev-
eral weeks in this paper. Here are
a few pointers: On a bond, pay
attention to the financial obliga-
tion imposed for each year of the
bond. The money will come out of
your pocket for the life of the
bond. 

How about a union contract? If
it covers just one year, its costs
are likely to be clear. But most
contracts are for two to five
years. Make sure you understand
the costs attached to each addi-
tional year you won’t be asked to
vote on it in future years, but the
money will be added to the over-
all budget and will be part of your
tax bill. 

Get the full picture. Because
the choice is yours, and each arti-
cle has pros and cons, and it pays
to listen to both sides. 

Many people like to pride
themselves on their patriotism.
There’s not a much better way to
express your patriotism than by
heading to the polls and making
informed choices. 

So for your own good and the
good of the community, please
vote March 8.

Prepare to Vote 
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118 Hardy Rd., Londonderry, NH 03053
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She truly wants to help our
community with transpar-
ency regarding the school
board budget, updating
the school charter (not
done since 1989), support-
ing parental involvement
and doing what is best for
each child. She is a par-
ents’ choice candidate,
something I have not seen
in the other candidates.

I also got to know of
Tim Porter during these
meetings. He was part of
the school board’s COVID
reopening task force. He
was always very knowl-
edgeable and presented
facts in support of his opin-
ions. He grew up with his
brothers in Londonderry
and now they all reside
here and are raising their
families. He is also a par-
ents’ choice candidate. He
also supports parental in-
volvement. He is a financial
advisor and runs a busi-
ness here in town. He is
very comfortable manag-
ing large amounts of money
and knows how to cut
spending in appropriate
places. He is also for trans-
parency of the school board
budget. People already
trust him with millions of
dollars and their life sav-
ings. They know he will
always make proper deci-
sions. With his experience,
he would be a great asset to
the school board to help
curb spending and keep our
real estate taxes in check.

Please go out on March
8 and join me in voting for
Racheal Killian And Tim

Porter for our School Board.
Stephen Barker
Londonderry 
–––––––––––––––––

Gray & Butcher for
School Board

To the editor,
It is my pleasure and

honor to endorse Kevin
Gray and Amanda Butcher
for the School Board. I
believe in these candidates
for the positivity and com-
mitment that they show in
their personal and profes-
sional lives. Since the early
resignation of two School
Board members in 2021,
our community has suf-
fered an ever-deepening
divide. I believe that our
School Board should act
and speak as a unified
front, with public educa-
tion at the forefront of their
intentions. There are no
two candidates more qual-
ified to do this.

We need candidates we
can believe in and who are
altruistic with their com-
mitment to the communi-
ty. Kevin and Amanda
show evidence of that be-
havior in spades. Kevin is
actively committed to his
kids’ education. Besides
being in his second presid-
ing term at the North
School PTA, he coaches
several sports teams.
What he will not tell you is
that he stepped up to
coach a team his kids do
not play in, because other-
wise they would not have a
coach. That is commit-
ment, that is altruism with
no expectation. Amanda is
a skilled and experienced
educational and behav-

ioral consultant and is
exceedingly well-versed in
educational relations. She
likes to dive deep into the
crux of any problem and
collaborate with key teams
to provide guidance to
bring forward the best
solution that will imple-
ment positive change. She
brings humor, a kind
understanding, and grace
to her job.

Character and integrity
are paramount in this race
and will serve these two
candidates well if elected
to the School Board. Kevin
and Amanda are knowled-
geable, approachable, and
deeply vested in our town.
They genuinely want to
help our community heal,
they want to move on in a
positive manner, and arm
our teachers and adminis-
trators with the right tools
to recuperate the general
loss of learning that our stu-
dent population has suf-
fered during the pandemic. 

Kevin has a head for
business and a logical ap-
proach to problem solving.
His background in IT and
business directorship dem-
onstrates his acumen for
critical thinking, and with
20 years of experience in
team building, he has prov-
ed creative with finding sol-
utions for issues that may
arise. His personality and
training means he seeks pro-
active long-term planning;
he is diplomatic and a strong
leader when unexpected
circumstances arise. His
reactive behavior would be
a studied compromise, not
passionate defensiveness. 

Amanda has that win-

ning combination of being
cool headed, with a warm
personality. She is ap-
proachable and likable and
has a sharp brain and kind
heart. She is someone who
her friends and family
know will work tirelessly to
uphold Londonderry’s rep-
utation and school system.
She is strong but not liti-
gious, she is kind but never
weak. She is what we need.

As a fellow parent, local
taxpayer, 15+ years active
community volunteer, I be-
seech every Londonderry
resident to cast their vote
for these candidates on
March 8. These two candi-
dates have the best for our
community at heart.

Caroline Edwards
Londonderry
–––––––––––––––––

Support Butcher, 
School Board

To the editor,
I have known Amanda

Butcher personally for 7
years now. Her character,
empathy, and expertise will
make her an amazing addi-

tion to the School Board.
These are the things I know
to be true.

Amanda’s role as an
ABA Consultant in NH
School Districts is her pas-
sion. She wants the best
for all children and is well-
versed in special educa-
tion law. Amanda has
worked her way up in roles
throughout the years and
truly loves her work, fight-
ing for children’s education-
al rights under the IDEA.

Amanda brings her pas-
sion for children home,
first as a mother, as one
would expect, but second-
arily, to her friend’s chil-
dren. When I met Amanda,
our children were very lit-
tle - the age where you
have play dates just for
mother’s sanity. From the
very first play date, Aman-
da treated my children as
her own, snuggling them
when they fell, reminding
them of rules and bound-
aries, and celebrating and
applauding their mile-
stones. Even with her two
children under two and my

three under four, she never
hesitated to offer to watch
any number of my children
while I volunteered at
school, ran an errand, or
went to an appointment.

Amanda’s sense of in-
clusion, and her extensive
experience, is clear when
we gather with friends. Our
group of children, with its
variety of ages, also comes
with a variety of personali-
ties and temperaments.
When asked, Amanda off-
ers her professional opin-
ion on child behavior for
desired outcomes, while
also modeling appropriate
and expected behavior.
This has been a tremen-
dous benefit when kids in
the play date have needed
sensory breaks. Amanda
has really fostered an envi-
ronment where sensory
breaks are not only wel-
comed, but accepted. The
other children in the group
have been raised to be
accepting of these breaks,
and to recognize the nor-
malcy of all children being

Letters
Continued from page 4



◆
PA G E 6 LO N D O N D E R RY TI M E S ◆ FEBRUARY 24, 2022 

continued on page 7

different. Acceptance of dif-
ferences is valuable for both
adults and children to have,
and Amanda has a clear
way of communicating this
in an age-appropriate way.

Finally, Amanda is a
caring and compassionate
friend. She reaches out
when a friend is in need, to
check in when there has
been a lag in communica-
tion, and to cheer on during
times of accomplishment
and success. She is open to
conversations of concern,
feedback, and discourse,
and she is both apologetic
and forgiving, leading with
humility. Amanda stands
up for her friends in every
way possible; they are an
extension of her family. I
have no doubt that Aman-
da cares deeply about our
community, and she will
advocate for all children.

It is for these reasons,
and so many more, that I
wholeheartedly support
Amanda Butcher for the
two year School Board
position.

Colleen Ramsey
Londonderry
––––––––––––––––

Please Vote
To the editor,
I consider myself a

townie having lived in Lon-
donderry most of my life
Graduated from London-
derry Central (Matthew

Thornton). I have seen this
town grow in many ways
Some ways to like some
not. My dad helped build
Rte 93 …High Range Rd
was dirt… could play hop
scotch on Pillsbury…
times sure have changed I
hope people get out to
vote…we need this more
than ever in ourTown. 

I have watched meet-
ings on our town channel
and I will support Tim
Porter and Rachel Killian
for school board, John Far-
rell and Chad Franz for
Town Council, Maureen
Hardy and Jan Huttala Bud-
get Committee, and Lib-
rary Trustees Heather
Carey Vicki Stachowske.

Donna Zannoni
Londonderry 
––––––––––––––––

Supporting Farrell
To the editor,
I am writing to ask the

voters of Londonderry to
re-elect John Farrell to the
Londonderry Town Coun-
cil on March 8. He has done
a great job on the Town
Council during these diffi-
cult times and deserves
another term. He puts a lot
of time and effort in this
position that people don’t
always see. One thing peo-
ple dosee is the Town Coun-
cil meeting and John keeps
them running smoothly,
which can be a difficult job.

I highly recommend
voting for him on March 8
and will gladly be doing so

myself. 
Thank you for your

time and consideration,
Brian Macdonald
Londonderry
––––––––––––––

Franz for Town Council
To the editor,
I am writing this letter

in support of Chad Franz
who is running for Town
Council. I first met Chad
when he was the chair for
the School Board Task
Force. I was always impres-
sed by his patience and
fairness to all members of
the Task Force, as well as
the parents attending the
meetings. I was impressed
how he was able to organ-
ize the group in such a
short amount of time, and
come up with a thorough
recommendation for the
School Board with their re-
opening recommendations.  

Chad is a retired Marine,
which in and of itself is an
admirable trait that some-
one is willing to give their
life for their country. Chad’s
willingness to give his time
did not end there; he con-
tinued to serve our town
on the Budget Committee.
Once again, Chad wants to
give back to our town and
is running for Town Coun-
cil. As a homeowner, Chad is
well aware of the spending
that has increased in our town
taxes, and looks to make
mindful decisions where our
tax dollars get spent.  

Chad is passionate
about the town coming
together and doing what is
best for the community. As
Londonderry continues to
grow, I can think of no bet-
ter person to serve on the
Town Council than Chad.

Letters
Continued from page 5

Chad looks at the present
needs of the town and asks
questions on how a deci-
sion will impact the town
in the future. Londonderry
would be fortunate to have
a veteran who cares for his
town and country. 

Christine Fitzgerald
Londonderry 
–––––––––––––

Yes Votes for 
Janet Huttula

To the editor,
It is my immense pleas-

ure to endorse Janet “Jan”
Huttula for the position on
the Budget Committee, for
the Town of Londonderry. I
have known Jan for 22
years. Jan has worked tire-
lessly on various projects –
part of the Beautify Lon-
donderry committee, a
member of a Service Group,
Londonderry Old Home Day
Committee, working with
members of the NH State
House of Representatives
to speak up about issues
that affect the quality of life
in Londonderry. She has
raised awareness on chil-
dren’s education and taxes
to name just a few. Jan has
worked for both the Public
and Private sectors allow-
ing her to view concerns or
challenges with a more
well-rounded view to cre-
ate more well-rounded sol-
utions. Me, my family,
neighborhood, and the
Town of Londonderry have
experienced the value and
benefit of Jan Huttula’s
voice. I am proud to say
that Jan Huttula is an hon-
est, hard-working member
of our Londonderry Com-
munity and would serve
this Town even better as a
member of the Budget Com-

mittee. I encourage you
join me and my family and
vote for Janet Huttula, Bud-
get Committee on March 8.

Gordon Brown, 
Londonderry 
resident since 1991 
––––––––––––––

Vote Responsibly
To the editor,
I grew up in Londonder-

ry, and stayed to raise my
own kids here. I never
thought we would be in the
position we’re in right now.

The first school board
meeting I attended, par-
ents and children, were in
tears, during public com-
ment, begging them to lis-
ten to how their children
were struggling in masks.
The board could not give a
single care. Instead, label-
ed us as “hostile” and
“rude.” Even lying about
police records having to be
filed for “harassment.”

I challenge you all to go
down the rabbit hole of
corruption of this current
board. We are struggling to
find SPED support, yet the
people at the DO have out-
rageous salaries and pen-
sions. We had children out
of school for 20+ days - no
option for remote learning
because they didn’t have
the “resources…” but spent
$110k+ for a covid nurse.

Go back and watch a
school board meeting on
our district’s youtube chan-
nel. You’ll see Racheal Kil-
lian and Tim Porter advo-
cating for kids and tax-pay-
ers, at almost every public
comment. They made sure
that when a mother of a
child, who was being bullied,
not only for her skin color,
but for masking, was finally
heard after many unan-
swered emails to the board.

Killian and Porter have
spoken to people in the
community, teachers/staff
at the schools, and stu-
dents who were struggling
mentally/being bullied. All
before they even decided
to run for school board!

I was very surprised to
see Amanda Butcher and
Kevin Gray running for
these positions, because
they have NEVER been to a
SB meeting. The first meet-
ing they did attend, they
voted to amend a citizen’s
petition 100+ residents sub-
mitted, so no matter how
the tax-payers voted, the
board would NOT have to
listen to the results. Before
even being elected, they
show a very clear disregard
of our voices and democra-
cy. Vote ‘YES’ to Article 14.

It’s worth noting: But-
cher and Gray had a pri-
vate meeting at the Lon-
donderry Dem house,
have made posts saying
“narcissists and psycho-
paths are more likely to
refuse masks,” “disinfor-
mation is deadly,” and
even sharing an article to
contact your schools to
offer a class about “white
privilege.” The person run-
ning their campaign pages,
is very open about her
want for CRT-like curricu-
lum and sexism/pronouns,
to be taught to our kids.
This should concern every-
one, even if you don’t have
children in school. These
topics/views are extremely
divisive and there’s no place
for this curriculum, when
our basic math and reading
scores have plummeted.

Let’s focus on getting
Londonderry back to what
it used to be. Tim Porter’s
incredible knowledge of

Great Rates, Great Coverage
and Local Service! 
t

WHITTEMORE 
INSURANCE

Home • Auto • Business
Part of the Londonderry community since 1929.

–––– 432-2577––––
24 Hour Quotes at www.whittemoreins.com

Hicks Insurance, Inc., dba Whittemore Insurance

Notice is hereby given that the Official Ballot Session of the
Town of Londonderry's Budgetary Town Meeting will be held
on Tuesday, March 8, 2022 at the Londonderry High School
Gymnasium, the polls to be open at six o'clock in the morning
and to close not earlier than eight o'clock in the evening.

A sample ballot is posted at Londonderry Town Hall, and may
be accessed on the home page of the Town's website, the Vot-
ing and Elections section, and the Town Clerk's section of the
Town's website. 

TOWN OF LONDONDERRY
NOTICE OF 

TOWN ELECTION
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Value!
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(603) 421-6895
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* Additional charges apply for Business &

Rental form filing

Porter Tax Preparation Services LLC
80 Nashua Rd., Building A - Suite A4, Lon-

donderry, NH, 03053
www.portertaxes.com

*

business, responsible spend-
ing, and Racheal Killian’s
background in education,
our children can get the
change they deserve. I am
pleading - don’t let some-
one onto this board, that
will continue the lack of
transparency and respect
for the community.

Vote for Killian and
Porter so teachers can
focus on their sole job - not
being a “mask police,” not
becoming a political pawn-
just TEACHING.

Monica Plourde
Londonderry 
––––––––––––––

Janet 4 Budget Committee
To the editor,
I encourage you to vote

for Janet Huttula for the
Budget Committee. Janet
will do her best to repre-
sent all Town taxpayers in
her role as a Budget Com-
mittee member. I know her
abilities and her heart, as
she is my wife. We have
been married since we
were teenagers and faced
many of life’s trails. She is
prudently kind, steady
through difficulties, and
sees the end of things from
the beginning with razor
sharp analysis. Janet sen-
sibly seeks counsel of
those who have gone
before her and who have
successfully resolved simi-
lar issues. She has solid
budget and government
involvement experience.
Frankly, I have wanted her
to run for elected office for
years, but the timing was
never right to her. Shortly,
after Janet retired and we
moved to NH, my wife
became the primary family
caregiver to her father who
passed first then to her
mother. We are life part-

ners who learned to appre-
ciate our differences. My
background is technical
engineering in the bio-med
field. I like to fix things.
Janet enjoys working with
people and being part of
solutions. She not running
to prove anything to her-
self, anybody or add to her
resume. She is running be-
cause of her love of com-
munity. She has the dis-
cernment skills and the
time to commit. Vote
JANET HUTTULA for Bud-
get Committee on Tuesday,
March 8. 

Greg Huttula 
Londonderry 
––––––––––––––––

Vote Chad Franz
To the editor,
I know these “off cycle”

elections typically don’t
have a lot of turnout or
engagement from the citi-
zens and that’s probably
for a myriad of reasons
(these not being as publi-
cized as the national elec-
tions, issues aren’t quite as
laid out, general apathy to
those in power not listen-
ing to community, etc.). I
am happy to see that
seems to have changed for
this coming election on
March 8. What I am not
happy about is the divi-
siveness and the fraction-
ing of the great community
that is surrounding it. Peo-
ple feel disenfranchised,
like the elected officials
aren’t listening to them or
represent them. I can un-
derstand that after stifling
public comment at school
board meetings and the
shenanigans pulled at the
deliberative session (and
supported by other candi-
dates running for school
board) by removing the cit-
izens having a say in who
should decide what’s best
for their children’s medical

decisions. That’s why I was
excited to find Tim Porter,
Racheal Killian, and Chad
Franz on the ballot for
leadership positions in
town. The more I learned
about them, the more I
was impressed with their
skillsets, background and
more importantly their
willingness to listen to all
the citizens of Londonder-
ry and what they want and
need. We need more of
these types of leaders in
positions of “power” in
town, so the people have a
voice. There has been a lot
written about the school
board races and that’s
very important of course,
but a position that has got-
ten lost is the race for
Town Council. Chad Franz
is the person we need to
elect to Town Council to
help lead Londonderry as
we work to come together
after weathering these last
few years of craziness.
Chad is courageous veter-
an who has served our
great country all over the
world and seen what it
takes to be a great leader. It
takes bringing people of
ALL backgrounds, creeds,
ethos, cultures, together
towards a common goal.
That means a great of lis-
tening and understanding
needs to be done, which
Chad executed with preci-
sion. Even with large, beau-
tiful family who occupy his
time, Chad hasn’t been on
the sidelines during all of
this, he’s been actively par-
ticipating in the communi-
ty as a member of the
budget committee for 3
years, 2 of which as chair.
When the town needed
guidance for a re-opening
plan, chad jumped into
action again and chaired
that amazing team that
helped guide our schools
on re-opening safely and

Letters
Continued from page 6

effectively. Chads listened
to countless citizens on
their concerns and ideas on
how to make Londonderry
the wonderful place we all
know it can be. Therefore,
Chad’s mantra of “Together
we are better” really is at the
heart of everything he does
and why he’s the best candi-
date for Town Council.

Thank You
Philip Pane
Londonderry 
–––––––––––––

Think Before You Write
To the editor,
In all my years as a Lon-

donderry resident I have
never seen such vitriol, dis-
respect and anger as I have
seen in the last months
regarding the upcoming
elections for school board.
If you visit the different
Facebook groups dedicat-
ed to town issues there is
at least one post every day
meant solely to stir contro-
versy. Some people res-
pond to that and others
simply watch amazed at
the amount of time and
energy people will devote
to this useless effort. We
have all come to expect
this in social media as peo-
ple like to think of them-
selves as truth tellers and
there is no filter to what
people can put out there or
the claims they make. 

However I was com-
pletely disgusted when the
Londonderry Times chose
to publish a letter on the
Feb. 17 edition criticizing a
school board candidate.
One would think that in a
time of such divisiveness
the town newspaper would
opt out of these tactics.
One would think that the
Londonderry Times would
appreciate that the candi-
dates are all volunteers
who have committed their
time to run a campaign in
less than favorable circum-

stances. We don't need a
newspaper that creates
even more animosity in
town, we have enough of
that on Facebook. By all
means publish all the let-
ters in support of a candi-
date that you want but
leave the nastiness and
accusations out of my mail-
box. Giving a voice to those
who choose to attack our
volunteers is doing the
town a disservice. 

Final note: I support
Amanda Butcher for
school board. The fact that
her opponents are resort-
ing to smear campaigns
tells me that she is doing
something right. 

Laura Pallotta
Londonderry 
–––––––––––––––

Bring Positive Change
to School District 
To the editor,
Local elections have

had historically low turn-
outs, but this year we
should anticipate a much
higher turnout due to the
politicization of the school
board. We have seen ten-
sions rising between those
that are content with con-
tinuing on with the same
type of policy that has
divided our community,
and those that want to see

change for the better. This
is drawing in a large num-
ber of people that want to
continue the status quo
and those that want to dis-
rupt the current process to
bring about the positive
change that our town so
desperately needs. It is
critically important that
we have all eligible voters
in town show up to the
polls on March 8. There is
so much at stake.

Our Superintendent,
Scott Laliberte and CFO,
Peter Curro have announ-
ced their retirements. The
two people that are elected
to the school board will
have a say in who replaces
these important roles in
our community. We need
to make sure that we elect
people for these roles that
will truly reflect the values
that our community has.

Our schools have seen
terrible rates of attrition and
declining morale among
teachers as they are being
asked to play mask police
and deal with all of the reper-
cussions that go with that.
We need to elect school
board members that will rec-
ognize their struggles, and
take the burden of these
additional responsibilities off
of their shoulders. We have
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Day of Giving Held at LHS Gymnasium

EXISTING 
BUILDING

PROPOSED
ADDITION

TAX IMPACT
The proposed bond amount of $4.5 million for 20
years leads to an average annual cost to the tax-
payers of $0.054 per $1,000, or roughly $0.0139
over the existing lease payment to own a build-
ing, and after 20 years the payment goes away!
Additionally, there are potential operating
expense savings that are expected with the move.

For more information, please go to 
www.londonderryschooldistrictofficeproject.com

Or use the following QR Code

The Londonderry School district permanent district office solution will:
1. Produce cost savings to Londonderry taxpayers in the long run by eliminating the risk

of rent increases. Operating costs are expected to be something less than existing due
to the reduced square footage of space.

2. The savings and risk mitigation will free up money and resources to support other
school facility needs.

3. Incorporate a pad-ready site with infrastructure and parking in place, saving the town
substantial development and acquisition costs over other new facility options that
were explored.

4. Relocate the School District Office back to the centrally located Municipal Office Com-
plex, where it will neighbor the high school, middle schools, town government
offices, and emergency response facilities.

Proposed Londonderry School District Office Project

VOTE
MARCH

8th

VOTE YES ARTICLE 2

Over 40 “Angels” donated hair at the annual Day of Giving ceremony held at the Londonderry High
School last week. Members of the Class of 2022 were on hand to witness the event this year, which was
the first one with an audience since COVID-19. The Lancer Dance team was invited performed as well
as seniors singing the Rainbow Connection. Photos by Chris Paul
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the top six.
Since 2001, London-

derry has been the only
team to unseat the Tim-
berlane powerhouse has
taken 20 of the 21 titles
in that time, with LHS
getting the 2015 title.

On Saturday, the Owl’s
captured their seventh
consecutive title, scor-

ing 265-points for first,
Salem High School was a
distant second with 184.5
points and Nashua North
was third with 144-points.

The Lancer team had
a score of 68.5 and fin-
ished in ninth with five of
their wresters finishing in
the top six.

Junior Nicolas D’Ales-
sandro was the Lancers
best finisher in the com-
petition. D’Alessandro
made it into the champi-
onship bout after two
strong wins in the 126-
pound weight class. In
his first bout, he won by
virtue of a technical fall,
outscoring a Concord
opponent 18-2. His sec-
ond win of the day came
with a 10-8 decision vic-
tory over John Fabrizio
of Timberlane. His only
loss was a 6-2 decision in
the championship bout.

Lancer freshman David
Pento had a good after-
noon, with just one loss
in his second match of
the day.

Lancer Wresting Team Host DI State Championship
CHRIS PAUL
LONDONDERRY TIMES————–––––————–◆

The Londonderry
High School varsi-
ty Wrestling team

hosted the NH Inter-
scholastic Athletic Asso-
ciation’s Division I State
Championship on Satur-
day and had a number of
the members finish in

Pento took third in
the 132-weight class with
a final round win over
Mike Folio of Pinkerton.
He also had victories
over Keene and Timber-
lane wrestlers. 

Londonderry sopho-
more Patrick O’Connor
finished in third place

with a strong 6-0 decision
over Nashua North’s Finn
Mulany at 152-pounds.

O’Connor had four
wins and a loss in the
competition; two of the
wins were by fall.

Senior Ricardo Perez
(160 lbs.) and Freshman
Nikki Stylianos (106 lbs.)

had 6th place finishes in
the tournament.

All five of those Lon-
donderry wrestlers will
be back on the London-
derry High School mats
on Saturday, Feb. 26,
when they will compete
at the Meet of Champions
(MOC) at the Gymnasium. 

Lancer junior Nicolas D’Alessandro finished in
second place and was the best finisher at the

states tournament. Photo by Chris Paul

(603) 965-3411 

Not Fast Food...Fresh Food Fast!

ORDER AHEAD &
SKIP THE LINE!

CURBSIDE DELIVERY
AVAILABLE!

WWW.TROYSFRESHKITCHEN.COM

Check Out Our New Coffee & Tea Bar

“Jan will listen to our concerns and represent 
our interests to the best of her capabilities”

- Doug & Michelle Tisdell 

Advertisment Paid for by Janet Huttula

March 8

JANET 
HUTTULA

VoteVote

BUDGET COMMITTEE
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man Piper Locke fin-
ished 15th overall in the
Championship. 

Locke had a total
race time of 79.99 and
earned 86-points. She
finished 15th overall in
the race. Sophomore
Laurel Guthrie had a
total race time of 88.19
and earned 62-points,
finishing 46th overall.

Senior Jilian Jones
had a total race time of
94.55 and earned 49
NHIAA points. She fin-
ished 61st overall in the
race.

Senior captain Alex
Tufts had a total race
time of 96.61 and earned
48-points to finish 63rd
overall.

The LHS girls’ team
finished in 10th place of
17 teams.

In the Slalom, Locke
had a combined time of
89.01 and earned 86-
points, finishing in 15th

place.
Guthrie had a total

race time of 105.94, earn-
ing 65-points to finish
40th.

Jilian Jones had a
total time of 117.04 and
received 65-points, fin-
ishing 53rd overall.

Madison Tufts had a
total race time of 125.33,
earning 51-points and
finishing 58th overall.

The LHS girls fin-
ished 10th of 17 in that
event also.  

The following day,
the boys competed in
the Giant Slalom and
junior Captain Will
Louiselle had a total
race time of 66.35 and
earned 70-points with a
35th overall finish.

Sophomore Jacob
Vogel had a combined
total of 86.89 and earned
47-points to finish 65th
overall.

In the Slalom,

Lancer Ski Teams Finish Season at Gunstock Mountain
CHRIS PAUL
LONDONDERRY TIMES————–––––————–◆

The Londonderry
High School Alpine
Ski Team compet-

ed in two events to finish
the 2022 season earlier
this month.  The events
included an All-Day race
that LHS hosted at
Sunapee Mountain on
Feb. 10, and the NHIAA
State Championship,
which took place on
Monday, Feb. 14 for the
girls and on Feb. 15 of
the boys. 

The boys’ team was
not able to officially
“place” in these races
since the team only has
three racers on the team
and four are needed to
“place”.

In the NHIAA State
Championship Giant
Slalom at Gunstock
Mountain there were 88
girls participated in the
event, and LHS Fresh-

Louiselle had a total
race time of 99.31 and
earned 69-points to fin-
ish in 35th.

With 94 boys partici-
pated in this event,
Louiselle finished 35th
overall in the champi-
onship.

In the Girls Giant
Slalom Race at Sunapee
Mountain on Feb. 10,
Locke had a total race
time of 63.08 and earned
86-points to finish in
15th. 

Guthrie had a total
time of 66.12 and earned
79-points, finishing 26th
overall.

Alex Tufts had a total
time of 71.92 and earned
75-points, finishing in

in 37th.
The girls finished

sixth of nine as a team
with 76 racers partici-
pating.

For the boys in the
Giant Slalom, Louiselle
had a total race time of
64.25 and got 80-points
with a 26th finish.

Vogel had a total race
time of 71.63 and earned
73-points and finished
42nd.

In the Slalom,
Louiselle had a total
time of 81.92 to earn 79-
points and finish at 28th.

Turek had a total
time of 115.99 and
earned 68-points to fin-
ished in 54th.

PERSONAL INJURY
You don’t have to go to Boston or Manchester to get the best lawyer
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Andrew D. Myers
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1 ROCKINGHAM ROAD
RT. 28, LONDONDERRY, NH 03053

TEL: 603-432-5245 • FAX: 603-432-0191
WWW.BROTHERSAUTOBODYNH.COM

Lifetime warranty on all repairs
We meet by accident - 

crash in for quality repairs
Family owned & operated for 39 years

It’s YOUR car, 
YOUR choice of repair shops.

SPECIALIZING IN COLLISION REPAIR

39th.
Jones had a com-

bined time of 73.15 and
earned 74-points to fin-
ished 40th.

Overall, the Lady
Lancer finished 6th of
9th, with 76 racers par-
ticipated in the race.

In the Slalom, Locke
had a time of 74.16, earn-
ing 92-points and finish-
ing 9th.

Guthrie had a total
time of 86.53 and earned
78-points to finish 30th
overall.

Alex Tufts had a total
time of 92.41 and earned
76-points for 35th.

Madison Tufts had a
total time of 97.43, to
earn 75-points and finish
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don Savage had two
goals, senior forward
Jack Beirne had a goal
and junior forward Drew
Cameron also put one
by the Keene goalie.

Three days later, the
Lancers traveled to the
state capital and played
the Division I leading
Concord High School
squad boasting a 13-0-2
record.

The Crimson Tide
continued their unbeat-
en streak with an 8-2 win
over LHS.

Sophomore forward
Matt Boyon and Savage
were the only players to
score goals for the
Lancers in the game.

The Londonderry
squad will try to up their

season record to 12-6 on
Wednesday night, Feb.
23, when they play
Pinkerton Academy at
the Tri Town Ice Arena

Hockey Team Heads Into Final Week at 11-6
CHRIS PAUL
LONDONDERRY TIMES————–––––————–◆

The Londonderry
High School Hock-
ey team is heading

into the final week of the
regular season and their
last game before the
playoff will be against
Pinkerton Academy.

Last week, the Lancer
team had two games,
winning at home against
Keene, but then losing to
the undefeated Crimson
Tide to end the week
with an 11-6 record.

In the game against
the Black Birds, on
Wednesday night at
home in Hooksett, the
Lancers came away with
a 4-2 win.

Senior forward Bran-

starting at 8:20 p.m. 
The Lancers have

already beat the Astros
once, late in December
by a score of 3-0.  

Athletes of the Week
Week of Feb. 14

Christina Rosario-Pelekasis
Junior, Winter Cheer 
Christina is an incredible

new addition to our pro-
gram this season. She takes
on a great amount of
responsibility with a smile,
is willing to try anything her
team needs, and is always
one of our top performers.  

Drew Nutter
Senior, Ice Hockey 

Drew has been one of the
Lancer team’s hardest work-
ers, and the hard work has
paid off. He’s had four
points in our last three
games. 

Student Athletes supplied by Athletic Department

LHS senior forward Jack Beirne had a goal in the
4-2 win over Keene last week.
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around systemic racism
and white privilege. These
same people want to bring
gender fluidity discussions
into school at ages as early
as pre-K. Please ask your-
self if these types of topics
reflect the values of our
community and if these
things belong in our
schools before you go to
the polls. These same peo-
ple want to restrict kids
from using any public fund-
ing to seek alternative edu-
cation. If you disagree with
these teaching topics, they
will refuse you the option
of going elsewhere unless
you have the wealth to be
able to pay for your own
alternative schooling.

You have an option in 2
weeks, you can elect more
of the same with Kevin and

Amanda, or you can bring
positive change to our dis-
trict to ensure that our
schools truly reflect the
values of our community.
This is why I am voting for
Racheal Killian and Tim
Porter, and why I am urg-
ing you to do so also.

Scott Bristol 
Londonderry
–––––––––––––––

Homegrown
To the editor,
There is one person

running for the school
board this year that knows
first hand how great our
schools can be and what
incredible future adult
minds are developed here.
Tim Porter was born and
raised in Londonderry,
and like many others that

Letters
Continued from page 7

move on to college and
begin their careers, he
decided to come back to
this special town and raise
his own family here. Start-
ing at Winnie’s Kinder-
garten (prior to Moose
Hill) and passing through
North School, the Middle
School and then graduat-
ing from LHS, our town
instilled a set of values and
knowledge in him that put
him on a path to a success-
ful career in finance. 

Like many in the US,
our town has gone through
some challenges in the last
couple years. However, if
you look back at the last
40+ years there have been
many others and as a town
we’ve always come togeth-
er and found solutions. I
mention the 40+ year range
because that’s how long
Tim has been rooted in
this town, he’s experi-
enced all of it and more
importantly seen how oth-
ers in key roles for our
town have responded to

them. There is no changing
the past, or decisions that
have been made, but we
always have to learn from
those decisions and when
possible do an even better
job the next time we’re
confronted with them.

Tim was the only
school board candidate
that was part of the school
reopening task force last
fall. He has already been on
public display countless
times in front of the school
board and his perform-
ance spoke volumes. He
showed his strong ability
to dig through complex
issues to find solutions
that keep the best interest
of our teachers, parents
and most importantly our
kids, at the forefront.

My vote for Tim Porter
on March 8 is not just
because I’ve known him
my entire life and experi-
enced first hand the won-
derful person he is, but
because he is such a great
example of what our

school system can devel-
op. We need to get back on
track with fiscal responsi-
bility but most importantly
the educational perform-
ance of our kids. Tim
Porter is the clear choice
to do that. A vote for Tim is
a vote for our kids and also
a vote for one of our own.

Toby Porter
Londonderry
–––––––––––––––––

Support for Liz Thomas
Tothe editor,
I am writing this letter

in support of Liz Thomas,
candidate for Library
Trustee. The library is an
integral resource of our
town and we need trustees
who are passionate about
supporting the library and
it’s staff. I know that Liz
Thomas will do just that. I
have known Liz for years.
She is organized, a vision-
ary, and an effective team
player. She can quickly
evaluate issues and knows

an opportunity to repair
the broken morale in our
schools. In a recent survey,
teachers expressed strug-
gles with depression. Our
teachers are being asked to
deal with things that go well
beyond their call to educate
our kids. We can do better,
and more of the same is not
going to get us there.

School Board members
should share in the values
and interests of our com-
munity as they represent
us in overseeing our
schools. There are two
candidates running, Am-
anda Butcher and Kevin
Gray, that are being sup-
ported by groups trying to
bring divisive teachings
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AROUND TOWNAROUND TOWNAROUND TOWN
Around Town Policy: This section is meant to be used to announce free events to the communities. If
your group is receiving money for what they are publicizing, there will be a charge of $40/week per
paper. All Around Town/Calendar Items will be held to 100 words maximum. All free announcements in
the Around Town/Calendar section can run a maximum of three weeks. Deadline for submissions is
Monday at 5 p.m. Please send items to londonderrytimes@nutpub.net. 

District Office Pro-
ject Q&A Sessions

The District Office Pro-
ject Q&A Session at Town
Hall 9 - 11 a.m., on Satur-
day Feb. 26. To ask ques-
tions about the potential
new Londonderry school
office building 

Shamrock Shootout
The Shamrock

Shootout 3v3 basketball
tournament will be on
March 19 at the London-

Chester. Winter Activities
will be held from 2 - 4 p.m.,
including: Hot Cocoa Bar,
Ice Skating, Kiddie Sled-
ding, Curling Demonstra-
tion, Cross County Skiing,
Snow Shoeing, Wagon
Rides, Winter Olympics. A
Chili Cook Off will be held
from 4 - 5 p.m., Beans or No
Beans, Spicy or Sweet, all
ages encouraged to partici-
pate anyone can enter any-
one can judge. Finally a
Bonfire & S'mores making
will he held from 5 - 7 p.m.

derry High School gym.
The tournament is open
for all ages from Middle
School to adult! The fee is
$20 for a team of four play-
ers. A portion of the profits
will be allocated for a
financial need scholarship
in support of a Londonder-
ry Basketball Club player.

Winter Carnival 
On Saturday Feb. 26, A

Winter Carnival will be
held at Spring Hill Farm
located at 96 Towle Rd.,

Questions contact recre-
ation 603-887-3636-x100
director@chesternhrec.org

Meals on Wheels
Meals on Wheels is

back with in house dining
Starting in February on
Tuesdays, Wednesday and
Thursdays from 11 a.m. -
noon must be 65 or better
to participate. It cost $3
per meal. Make reserva-
tions and reserving your
space. Call Jess at 603-434-
5148.

GriefShare
Are you grieving the

loss of a loved one? You
are not alone. We invite
you to attend a GriefShare
support group taking place
at Orchard Christian Fel-
lowship, 136 Pillsbury Rd.,
Londonderry. Choose
between an IN PERSON
daytime session which
meets on Tuesdays at 10
a.m., beginning on Feb. 1,

or an evening ONLINE ses-
sion meeting on Mondays
at 6 p.m., beginning on Jan.
31. Register at www.or-
chardnh.org. For more
information, contact Lynne
at lynne@orchardnh.org.

Voter Information
The Supervisors of the

Voter Checklist will meet
at the Town Clerk's Office
to correct the checklist
and register voters on: Sat-
urday, Feb. 26, from 10 a.m.
- noon. To register to vote,
one must provide: Proof of
Londonderry residency,
Proof of citizenship (pass-
port, birth certificate, nat-
uralization papers), Proof
of age, Photo ID. Appli-
cants for registration who
possess proof of identity,
age, citizenship, and domi-
cile should bring that
proof when they come to
register. Qualified appli-
cants who do not possess
proof or who do not bring

proof with them may regis-
ter if they sign an affidavit
attesting to their qualifica-
tions for identity, age,
domicile and citizenship.
For more information or if
you have questions con-
tact; Kristin Grages Chair,
Supervisors of the Check-
list 603-432-1100, ext 198.

Need a Tutor? 
Work one-on-one with

a volunteer tutor. Free
Tutoring is o ered for a
variety of programs
including Adult Basic Edu-
cation, Adult High School,
and English as a Second
Language at Derry Center
for Adult Studies. Cover a
variety of content areas,
Flexible days and hours,
Sessions held via Zoom
and/or in-person. If you
are interested in receiving
tutoring services, please
email kcapistran@sau-
10.org for more informa-
tion.  

◆ ◆

SERVICE DIRECTORY
◆ ◆

We Work All Year!
Snow Removal Offered

www.snhqualityroofing.com
603-818-4075

God Bless

Defrancesco’s
Southern New Hampshire

––– QUALITY –––
ROOFING, SIDING & CONTRACTING

Asphalt, Metal & Rubber Roofing 
Siding • Windows • Doors • Additions

Senior
Citizen & 
Veteran

Discount

JUNK CARS • SCRAP METAL
“If It’s Metal, We’ll Take It”

For more details call:

S&S Metals Recycling Inc.
603-537-1000 or       877-537-1007
196 Rockingham Rd., Londonderry, NH

TOLL
FREE

PICK UP SERVICE AVAILABLE

FULLY INSURED • FREE ESTIMATES

SPECIALIZING IN SMALL TO MIDSIZE JOBS

David Kwiatkowski 
Home Improvements

603-486-1310

www.dkhomeimprovements.com

• Interior Painting 
• Toilets & Vanities
• Sheetrock Repair  
• Sinks & Faucets

• Moldings 
• Laminate Flooring
• Deck Repair
• And Much More...603-216-2593

www.ethicalhomepro.com 

Servicing your Heating, Air Conditioning & Water
Heater needs the right way, The Ethical Way

Experience The Grand Difference

(603) 552-7152
Locally Owned & Operated 

www.NHGrandRoofs.com

Leaf Relief

Cleaning &
Maintenance

Free Estimates

Commercial/Residential

Soffit/Fascia Repairs
Jim Peck
603-434-5300

www.jimpeckco.com

Go
Seamless

SCOTT LAVOIE CONSTRUCTION LLC
ROOFING • SIDING • MASONRY
ROOF SNOW & ICE REMOVAL

FULLY INSURED
FREE ESTIMATES

1-603-434-8910
1-603-571-8688

ScottLavoieConstructionLLC.com

SCOTT LAVOIE

Call us for more details at  (603) 537-2760 • ads@nutpub.net

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Place your Business Card in the
Tri -Town Times, Londonderry Times

and Nutfield News & Reach Over
28,350 Households Every Week!

AS LOW AS
$3000

A WEEK*
for 52 weeks

*Price refers to a full size box
(2.5x1.5")
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Continued on page 15

Monday - Feb. 14
10:09 a.m. Services ren-
dered for Suspicious
Activity at Londonderry
United Methodist
Church on Mammoth
Road.
1:19 p.m. Assisted Hud-
son Police by taking sub-
ject to another agency
from Rockingham Road.
Jian Ying, 54, of Salem,
Arrested on a Warrant.
3:05 p.m. Disorderly
Conduct leads to an
arrest made at the Man-
chester Boston Regional
Airport.
3:59 p.m. Assisted the
Londonderry Fire De-
partment with services
on King Henry Drive.
5:45 p.m. Suspicious
Activity investigated by
four officers on St.
Charles Street.

Tuesday - Feb. 15
7:47 a.m. Services ren-
dered for suspicious act-
ivity at the Manchester
Boston Regional Airport.
8:33 a.m. Services ren-
dered for Trespassing on
Symmes Drive.

12:12 p.m. Services ren-
dered for suspicious act-
ivity at Cameron Chiro-
practics on Nashua
Road.
1:59 p.m. Suspicious
Activity investigated on
Boulder Drive.
9 p.m. Motor vehicle ac-
cident leads to an arrest
on Litchfield Road. Five
officers assist with
charging Sheila Sanville,
31, of Londonderry, with
Driving Under the Influ-
ence with Passenger Un-
der 16; Having an Open
Container, and two
counts of Endangering
the Welfare of a Child.

Wednesday - Feb. 16
1:07 a.m. Motor vehicle
stop leads to an arrest
on Nashua Road at
Hampton Drive. Four
officers assist with
charging Malik James,
26, of Manchester
charged with Driving
After Revoked/ Suspend-
ed License; Traffic Con-
trol Device Violation;
and Bench Warrants.
1:18 a.m. Services ren-

Londonderry Police Log
Selections from the Londonderry Police Logs

dered for Suspicious
Activity at the Sleep Inn
on Perkins Road.
11:27 a.m. Report of
Shoplifting leads to an
arrest made at N.H. Liq-
uor Store on Rocking-
ham Road. Five officers
assist with charging
Moise Ndutiye, 18, of
Concord with Criminal
Trespassing; and arrest-
ed on a Warrant. 
6:16 p.m. Neighborhood
Disputes investigated at
Main Street Apartments.
8:57 p.m. Disturbance
leads to four officers
assisting with transport
to a hospital from Wind-
ing Pond Road.

Thursday - Feb. 17
8:03 a.m. Car Break Ins
investigated at Dunkin
Donuts on Rockingham
Road.
10 a.m. Suspicious Act-
ivity investigated at
Crossroads Animal Hos-
pital on Nashua Road.
10:48 a.m. Criminal Mis-
chief investigated on

◆ ◆

National/Regional Listings
Find Ads From Around New England and Across the Country

◆ ◆

National/Regional Listings
Find Ads From Around New England and Across the Country

EDUCATION
Train online to do medical
billing! Become a Medical
Office Professional at CTI! Get
trained & certified to work in
months! 888-572-6790. The
Mission, Program Information
and Tuition is located at
CareerTechnica l .edu/con-
sumer-information. (M-F 8-6
ET).

HEALTH & FITNESS
Viagra and Cialis Users! 50
Generic Pills Special $99.00.
100% guaranteed. 24/7 Call
Now! 888-445-5928 Hablam-
os Español.

Dental insurance - Physicians
Mutual Insurance Company.

Covers 350 procedures. Real
insurance - not a discount
plan. Get your free dental info
kit! 1-888-623-3036
www.dental50plus.com/58
#6258.

Attention oxygen therapy
users! Inogen One G4 is capa-
ble of full 24/7 oxygen deliv-
ery. Only 2.8 pounds. Free info
kit. Call 877-929-9587.

MISCELLANEOUS
The Generac PWRcell solar
plus battery storage system.
Save money, reduce reliance
on grid, prepare for outages &
power your home. Full instal-
lation services. $0 down
financing option. Request free
no obligation quote. 1-855-
270-3785.

Generac Standby Generators
provide backup power during
power outages, so your home
& family stay safe & comfort-
able. Prepare now. Free 7-yr
extended warranty $695
value! Request a free quote
today! Call for terms & condi-
tions. 1-844-334-8353.

Eliminate gutter cleaning for-
ever! LeafFilter, the most
advanced debris-blocking gut-
ter protection. Schedule free
LeafFilter estimate today. 15%
off Entire Purchase. 10%
Senior & Military Discounts.
Call 1-855-995-2490.

Directv Now. No Satellite.
$40/mo 65 Channels. Stream
news, live events, sports & on

demand titles. No
contract/commitment. 1-866-
825-6523.

AT&T Internet. Starting at
$40/month w/12-mo agmt. 1
TB of data/mo. Ask how to
bundle & Save! Geo & svc
restrictions apply. 1-888-796-
8850.

Bath & Shower Updates in as
little as One Day! Affordable
prices - No payments for 18
months!  Lifetime warranty &
professional installs. Senior &
Military Discounts available.
Call: 855-761-1725.

Donate Your Car to Veterans
Today! Help and Support our
Veterans. Fast - Free pick up.
100% tax deductible. Call 1-
800-245-0398.

HughesNet - Finally, super-
fast internet no matter where
you live. 25 Mbps just
$59.99/mo! Unlimited Data is
Here. Stream Video. Bundle
TV & Internet. Free Installa-
tion.  Call 866-499-0141.

Looking for assisted living,
memory care, or independent
living? A Place for Mom sim-
plifies the process of finding
senior living at no cost to your
family. Call 1-833-386-1995
today!

Become a published author.
We want to read your book!
Dorrance Publishing trusted
since 1920. Consultation, pro-
duction, promotion & distri-
bution. Call for free author’s
guide 833-719-3029 or visit
dorranceinfo.com/acp.

Paying top cash for men’s
sportwatches! Rolex, Bre-
itling, Omega, Patek Philippe,
Heuer, Daytona, GMT, Sub-
mariner and Speedmaster. Call
833-603-3236.

Put on your TV Ears & hear TV
w/unmatched clarity. TV Ears
Original - originally $129.95 -
now w/this special offer  only
$59.95 w/code MCB59! 1-
833-530-1955.

Aloe Care Health medical alert

system. Most advanced med-
ical alert product on the mar-
ket. Voice-activated! No wi-fi
needed! Special offer w/code
CARE20 for $20 off Mobile
Companion. 1-855-521-5138.

Hero takes stress out of man-
aging medications. Hero sorts
& dispenses meds, sends
alerts at dose times & handles
prescription refill & delivery
for you. Starting at
$24.99/month. No initiation
fee. 90-day risk-free trial!  1-
888-684-0280.

DISH TV $64.99 For 190
Channels + $14.95 High
Speed Internet. Free Installa-
tion, Smart HD DVR Included,
Free Voice Remote. Some
restrictions apply. Promo
Expires 1/21/23. 1-833-872-
2545.

WANTED TO BUY
Wants to purchase minerals
and other oil and gas inter-
ests. Send details to P.O. Box
13557 Denver, CO 80201.

◆ ◆

Classified Advertising 
◆ ◆
READERS ARE CAUTIONED that we occasionally run ads that require an initial investment or money in advance. We urge our
readers to “do their homework” before responding to any ad, check out the advertiser thoroughly and verify their claims to your
total satisfaction. Only then should you proceed at your own risk. We try to screen ads that require you to send money before
receiving a product or service. But these efforts are no substitute for your own investigation, and we don’t endorse or guarantee
any claims made in any of the ads we publish. If you want more information about claims made in ads on subjects such as work
at home opportunities, travel or vacation specials, purchasing land or vehicles from government surplus or below wholesale,
loans or other credit opportunities (including credit repair), or weight loss and other health products and services, we urge you
to contact the Office of Attorney General, Consumer Protection Bureau, 33 Capitol Street, Concord, NH 03301 (603-271-3641) or
the Better Business Bureau at 603-224-1991. Publisher is not responsible for any loss of business if an ad does not run,
and we reserve the right to revoke any ad if deemed necessary. No refunds will be given for prepaid ads.

◆ ◆

Local Classifieds
LOCAL LISTINGS FOR LOCAL READERS

CLASSIFIED ADS
$100 PER WORD

Ad will run in Three Newspapers and Reach
Homes in Londonderry, Derry, Chester, 

Hampstead, and Sandown!

Deadline for placing ads is Monday at 3 p.m. 
for that week’s publication. 
ALL ADS MUST BE PRE-PAID 

$15 MINIMUM CHARGE
Minimum charge does not include bold type.

e-mail text to:
billing@nutpub.net

Call: 
537-2760 

FOR RENT

Call 537-2760 to place your ad for
just $1.00 per word!
Reach five towns.

WANTED

Call 537-2760 to place your Help
Wanted ad for just $1.00 per word!
Reach five towns.

FOR SALE
2010 GMC Terrain SLT 49,000
miles, excellent condition,  roof
rack, sunroof,  all leather, black on
black $11,700 call 203-829-0037.
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Buttrick Road.
3:24 p.m. Warrant ser-
ved and arrest made by
three officers on Currier
Drive. Samuel Mum-
bauer, 18, of Londonder-
ry charged with Theft By
Unauthorized Taking
between $1,001-$1,500;
Breach of Bail Condi-
tions; and 25 counts of
the Possession of Child
Sexual Abuse Images.
4:52 p.m. Disturbance
reported on Eagle Way
results in transportation
to a to hospital by three
officers.
5:06 p.m. Assault inves-
tigated at Beato Auto
Sales on Nashua Road.
5:53 p.m. Services Ren-
dered for Trespassing on
Boyd Road.
8:01 p.m. Criminal Mis-
chief investigated at the
Manchester Boston Reg-
ional Airport.

Friday - Feb. 18
9:25 a.m. Services ren-
dered to keep the peace
at Everything Essential

Salon & Spa on Mohawk
Drive.
10:34 a.m. Services ren-
dered for a Medical Em-
ergency at the London-
derry High School.
12:07 p.m. Services ren-
dered Neighborhood
Disputes on Main Street.
1:01 p.m. Warrant ser-
ved and arrest Made on
Elm Street, Manchester.
Paul Fradette, 59, of
Manchester charged
with Negligent Driving.
5:26 p.m. Services ren-
dered for a Domestic
Disturbance on Winding
Pond Road.
7:58 p.m. Suicide At-
tempt/Threat at the
Manchester Boston
Regional Airport leads
to transportation to a
hospital.
9:39 p.m. Disturbance
investigated on Scots
Place.

Saturday - Feb. 19
7:28 a.m. Warrant serv-
ed and arrest made on
Fieldstone Drive. Eric
Sokolski, 29, of London-
derry charged with Sim-
ple Assault - Physical

◆ ◆

Police Log
Continued from page 14

Contact or Bodily Injury.
1:36 p.m. Domestic Dis-
turbance investigated
by three officers on
Pinyon Place.
6:18 p.m. Suspicious
Activity investigated at
the Manchester Boston
Regional Airport.
7:30 p.m. Four officers
respond to Overdose
and assist with Trans-
portation to a Hospital
from Pinyon Place.
10:46 p.m. Disturbance
Investigated by four offi-
cers at The Stumble Inn
on Rockingham Road.

Sunday - Feb. 20
9:01 a.m. Sex Offender
Registration investigat-
ed on Seasons Lane.
11:22 a.m. Services ren-
dered Suspicious Activi-
ty on Wallace Circle.
8:44 p.m. Services ren-
dered by four officers
for Drug Offenses at the
Main Street apartments
on Main Street.
10:33 p.m. Services ren-
dered for a Disturbance
on Bridle Path at the
Wallace Farm apart-
ments.

how to get things done.
Previously, she was a val-
ued volunteer at the
library in the used book
store. 

Liz worked her way
through college running a
library nightly in a private
high school and teaching
students various methods
of information research,
both manually and digital-
ly. 

Liz has a BA in history
and is a certified second-
ary education teacher in
History and English. She
has a minor in computer
science and an MBA.
These are all important
skills that she can bring to
the table as a library
trustee. I have no doubt
Liz will keep close atten-
tion to the needs of the
town library and will
ensure it runs in a respon-
sible and effective manner.

I urge you to vote for
Liz Thomas for Library
Trustee. A vote for Liz is a

vote for the continuation of
a strong and valuable
group of Trustees who
help to keep our Library
strong and active!

Christine Patton
Londonderry
–––––––––––––––

Porter for School Board
To the editor,
A friend recently asked

me why I support Tim
Porter for school board,
and the answers are sim-
ple. Over the past year, Tim
has spent time at nearly all
of the school board, task
force, and budget hearing
meetings to learn and
understand the various
aspects that go into such a
role. He has participated in
meetings with district
office staff, and the admin
of various schools. Tim has
engaged with community
members to hear their con-
cerns, suggestions, com-
pliments, and critiques. We
have come to learn that
the school board is not
simply sharing opinions on
what paint color or carpet

is needed. The school
board is 5 separate voices
that come together to hold
the district office account-
able, be a liaison of sup-
port for the admin, teach-
ers, and staff, and be a
voice for the community…
all while properly execut-
ing an $80 million budget.
His financial background
will allow him the re-
sources and mindfulness
to address budget con-
cerns and offer realistic
approaches to spending
and the process. I know
first-hand the recent strug-
gles of children, parents,
and teachers, and have
reached out to Tim as a
resource after my own
conversations with our
district office staff or even
state health officials. At
many of these meetings,
questions went unan-
swered, and the district
seemed content in how
they have always done
things. We need a member
that will question, re-
search, and support the
community's goals of aca-

Letters
Continued from page 12

demic excellence, prudent
financial decisions, and
preparing our youth to be
contributing citizens. As a
lifelong resident, parent,
business-owner, and coach
within Londonderry, Tim
Porter will represent the
District's mission, and
wants to support the posi-
tive future of this district…
for his children, your chil-
dren, our children. 

Heather Burr Carey  
Londonderry 
––––––––––––––––––

Upcoming School
Board Elections

To the editor,
The pandemic has sig-

nificantly impacted all chil-
dren and adults in London-
derry. We’re in the same
boat, just looking through
different lenses. It takes
effort, empathy, and humil-
ity to wade through the
negative public discourse
and refocus conversations
about school back on edu-
cation. Amanda Butcher
and Kevin Gray come to
the table with open hearts
and minds, and are the
best school board candi-
dates to move us forward.

The arrival of vaccines
for younger kids, along
with a downswing of cases,
has relieved some tension
in our town.  Some people
have had challenges wear-
ing masks, or, with people
not wearing masks. Some
people are ready to move
to “normal,” and some
people still do not have the
choice to protect them-
selves due to lack of vac-
cines for small children, or
due to medical issues.
Everyone’s wishes to pro-
tect their families is valid
and important. 

I truly don’t believe
that people in Londonder-
ry are trying to hurt each
other, so it concerns me to
see so many unsupported
accusations being made
about just that. If the mes-
saging that you get in your
life tells you that your
neighbors want to hurt or
control your kids, or if it’s
all about us vs them, then
look at the source critical-
ly.  There are greater forces
out there that want to keep
parents in communities
like ours fighting. When we

speak, let’s ask ourselves if
we are fear-mongering, or
making assumptions. It’s
okay that we do not agree
on all topics, but how we
do it matters.

We’re all in the same
boat, just looking through
different lenses.  We need a
shift in energy and minds
to get us to a better place.
Please support Amanda
Butcher and Kevin Gray
for School Board, and let’s
get focused on what’s truly
important – our kids.

Nicole Dery
Londonderry
–––––––––––––––––

Why I am voting for
Ted Combes  

To the editor,
I am voting for Ted

Combes because we need
someone with his unique
qualifications on the Town
Council. He will bring a far-
reaching vision and fresh
approach to the council’s
deliberations. The election
on March 8th is especially
important because Town
Council decisions affect us
every day. For example,
the Assessing Department
Presentation to the Town
Council on February 7th
has the following bullet
point. In response to the
question “why did the
schedule of reevaluation
change from 5 years to 2
years? The answer was “In
response to the significant
increase in assessed val-
ues in 2019, the Town
Council decided in would
better to make more incre-
mental changes on a more
regular basis than wait for
5 years to elapse.” 

As a resident of a 55+
community in town, I am
particularly aware of the
impact of town decisions
on the monthly expenses
on those who are on a
fixed or reduced income.
Many of my fellow retirees

were particularly hard hit
by the recent re-evalua-
tion. Retirees and all resi-
dents need to know that
someone on the Town
Council wants to ensure
that they are treated fairly. 

Ted knows that “Town
Councilors need to under-
stand and have vision for
the future based on the
wants and needs of the
constituents and business-
es” He has extensive
career experience in proj-
ect management, con-
struction management,
and real estate develop-
ment. This combined with
his strong family values
and a lengthy record of vol-
unteering and serving on
town boards and commit-
tees make him the best
candidate for a position on
the Town Council. 

We need a person with
Ted’s experience on the
Council. Someone who is
familiar with the inner
workings of town govern-
ment. But also, is an experi-
enced project manager.
Consider, that the job of a
project manager is to get
the job done, at the least
cost, and within schedule.
A project manager must
identify and deal with
potential problems. Nego-
tiate with suppliers, cus-
tomers, and contractors to
ensure the quality of the
work while keeping the
project on schedule. Com-
bine this experience with
construction management
and real estate develop-
ment you have an appli-
cant uniquely qualified for
the Town Council. 

March 8th is an impor-
tant election; I encourage
you to come out and vote
for the Ted Combes and on
the warrant articles that
will impact future tax bills. 

Jim Green
Londonderry 




